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School lunches Sept 2020 
For all parents and carers  
From Wed 2 Sept / Mon 7 Sept 

Please note that we shall need to remain in our class groups 
throughout the school day with no mixing – this means we 
have the need to alter school lunches and lunch breaks. 
 
Wed 2 September to Fri 4 Sept will be cold lunch service only 
for year 1 and year 2. From Mon 7 Sept to Fri 24 Sept hot 
school meals will be available for Universal Free Schools 
Meals ONLY – this applies to reception, year 1 and year 2. 
 
We regret at this stage we are not able to provide school 
lunches for nursery or Key stage 2 due to the capacity and the 
need to clean our school hall between each year group. This 
will be reviewed after the first two weeks of term and a 
further communication will be sent at this point. 
 
The menu for September is available on the school website. 
 
Term dates 
For parents and carers year R to year 5 

Autumn Term 
Wednesday 2 September     Thursday 22 October 
Monday 2 November            Friday 18 December 
Spring Term 
Tuesday 5 January                 Friday 12 February 
Monday 22 February            Wednesday 31 March 
Summer Term 
Monday 19 April                    Friday 28 May 
Tuesday 8 June                      Wednesday 21 July 
 
Met the teacher meetings 
For parents and carers year R to year 5 
From: Thu 3 Sept 2020 

From feedback last year through the Parent Forum and Parent 
Questionnaire we know you appreciate the ‘meet the 
teacher’ events we arrange at the start of the academic year. 
 
We shall be holding these again in September, but as per the 
‘new normal’ we shall need to hold these via zoom to 
continue to minimize the risks of the transmission of 
coronavirus.  Zoom invitations will be sent next term. 

Pick up and drop off times / places for September 
For all parents and carers  
From: Wed 2 September 2020  
Time 8.45 / 9.00 

All children are expected to return to school from Wednesday 
2 September.  

I can now inform you of the drop off and pick up times and 
places for your child(ren): 

 Nursery – drop off 9.00 / pick up 3.00 – KS1 door 
 Reception – drop off 8.45 / pick up 2.45 – KS1 door 
 Year 1 – drop off 9.00 / pick up 3.00 – year 1 door 
 Year 2 – drop off 8.45 / pick up 2.45 – year 2 door 
 Year 3 – drop off 8.45 / pick up 2.45 – door by school 

kitchen drop off / hall door pick up 
 Year 4 – drop off 9.00 / pick up 3.00 – door by school 

kitchen drop off / hall door pick up 
 Year 5 drop off 9.00 / pick up 3.00 – hall door for 

pick up and drop off 
 Year 6 drop off 8.45 / pick up 2.45 – year 6 door 

We are staggering the start and end times of the school day 
to ensure parents are able to continue to socially distance in 
the school grounds – children will not be expected to line up 
in their usual class lines but go straight into school once doors 
are open.  

Please ensure you only arrive at school at your designated 
time to help with social distancing measures. Any late arrivals 
will still need to come in through the school main entrance. 

Lunch time will be shortened by ¼ hour for all pupils to 
ensure although they are dropped off later / picked up 
earlier, they have the same amount of teaching time in 
school. 

Visitors to school will continue to be limited and we ask you 
communicate with school via email. 

However, please note this is subject to change and I ask you 
check your ParentMail before we start back in September for 
any updates. 

Thank you for your understanding and continued support 
whilst these measures are in place. 


